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April 22nd (9:00am-Noon)—Hand Appliqué Workshop 
Judi Gunter, NQA certified judge, teacher, and lecturer 
will be here in April.  (Check www.quiltjudge.com for more 
info about Judi.)  She will present a 3 hr Hand Appliqué 
Workshop. This is an opportunity to practice those appliqué 
skills or learn some new ones.  Participants will learn how to 
use a hera marker, bias tape maker and pattern overlay to 
appliqué an art nouveau style design.  

 
April 22nd (1:00pm)—”Fabrics, Fun and the 
First Ladies” 
Judi Gunter will also provide our Program for April. Join 
Judi for a light hearted visit with the First Ladies of the White 
House. Hear about their times, follies, and memorable person-
alities.  See the quilts, fabrics, linens, and textiles that were 
popular during their times. 
 
© 2007 Quilts - Appraised & Judged                      

 

 
May 27th (1:00pm)—Julie and Joe Golimowski 
Julie and Joe Golimowski from Designers Quarters will be here in May.  The 
title of their talk will be “How fabrics are designed: the story behind the 
fabrics in Designer Quilts Magazine”.  They will focus on the quilts in the 
current issue and the stories of how the quilts came to be designed.  Julie, a 
fabric designer will also explain the process of designing fabrics and how 
quilters who have aspirations to design fabrics might go about it. (Check     
www.designersquarters.com for info about the magazine.) 
 

July 1st Program (Please note date change)—
Christmas in July 

Trinity has scheduled Vacation Bible School for the 4th week in 
June. Our June meeting has been moved to July 1. This will be 
our “Christmas in July” meeting.  Be thinking about what you 
might like to share.  
 

(continued on page 3) 

Programs and Workshops 
By Linda Quinn 
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For up-to-date information 
and photos of  

Guild happenings… 
Be sure to visit our website at 
http://www.lakequilters.org 

 
Email additions or  

questions to 
bonnie@lakequilters.org 

Bonnie Bull, 
Webmaster 

NEXT MEETING 
May 27, 2008 

Trinity Ecumenical Parish 
QIY 12 noon 

Guild Meeting 1:00 PM 
Board Meeting May 2nd 

10 am at Cindy Stachelski’s 
 

PLEASE TURN OFF 
CELL PHONES  

DURING  MEETINGS 

http://www.quiltjudge.com/�
http://www.designersquarters.com/�
http://www.lakequilters.org/�
mailto:bbull@lakequilters.org�


Workshop Guidelines               
Workshops are special oppor-
tunities for a small group of 
people (usually only 20) to 

have instruction from a guest 
teacher.   

Registration:  Registration will 
begin at 12:30 at the Guild 
meeting in the month an-
nounced for the workshop 
sign-up. Sign-ups will not be 
accepted prior to this time.  
Registration is complete once 
you have signed-up AND paid. 
You must be registered to at-
tend a workshop. 
Waiting List:  Once a work-
shop is filled, a waiting list 
will be established.  If some-
one drops out of the class, the 
next person on the waiting list 
will be contacted.  Please do 
not by-pass the waiting list by 
selling your spot to a friend. It 
is not fair to those who have 
been put on the waiting list. 
Refunds:  Refunds may only 
be given if someone is found 
to take your place. Please con-
tact Linda Quinn (576-5071 or 
smlquinn@gmail.com) as soon 
as you know you are unable to 
attend so the next person on 
the waiting list can be con-
tacted.  If there is no waiting 
list, you may then find your 
own replacement. 
Non-members:  Registration 
for unfilled workshops will be 
open to non-members 25 days 
prior to the scheduled work-
shop. Non-members are not 
eligible for the member dis-
count and will be charged the 
non-member registration fee. 
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The definition of KUDOS is praise and honor received for an achieve-
ment. Well, we have tons of KUDOS to hand out. 
 

First, kudos go to Linda Quinn for arranging a fantastic program in 
March in just one week's time when the scheduled speaker was unable 
to come. To top that off, she did it while traveling in Florida!!  Now 
there's a woman who believes strongly in a job well done!! 

 

Next, kudos go to Joyce Moorman and Joyce Noell for putting on a fantastic quilt 
show for us. Their organizational skills and know-how were well displayed as they 
pulled everything together. We had nothing but positive comments from the public. 
We also had several inquiries about joining the guild, they were so inspired with our 
works. (Note to self:  Have new member applications available at next quilt show!) 
 

Finally, kudos go to all that helped with EVERYTHING that had to do with the quilt 
show, from those on the committee, to those putting everything up and those taking 
everything down and everyone that displayed their beautiful quilts for the community 
to view. This was certainly a group effort and the group was large, enthusiastic, and 
generous with their time. About 500 people from our community now have a better 
idea of what we are all about and they are IMPRESSED! 

Thank you, 
Cindy Stachelski, President 

  Ripples From Our President          By  Cindy Stachelski 
 

WEATHER  
CANCELLATION 

 Notice of guild meeting cancel-
lations due to bad weather can 
be found on Roanoke’s NBC 
TV station Channel 10.  Or visit 
the WSLS website and click on 
“Weather Closings.”   
Linda Quinn (576-5071) is the 
contact for cancellations should 
you have questions. 

Bedtime Stories—a  
Childhood Memory 

2008 Challenge Notes from 
Wilfrid Gordon  

McDonald Partridge 
 
April—a glorious month. Everyday 
the view from the quilting room has 

changed from those little crocus that 
were squeezing through the thawing ground to those tall, proud daffodils and jonquils. 
The redbud trees are squeezing out blooms and the dogwoods are puffed and ready to 
break out. The banks and side yards display the little blooms of periwinkle and the 
forsythia displays are beautiful. The Quilt Rally is over and laundry baskets of freshly 
washed fabrics await the warmth of the iron. Decisions, decisions. Do we head to the 
flower bed or to the ironing board? Meanwhile, many of our challenge quilts still 
loom as visions in our heads. Visions were probably enhanced with views and glances 
at the furs, frills, jelly rolls, charm packs, fringes, threads, buttons, beads, etc., over-
loading the shelves at the quilt shops. Think TEXTURE. How can you add texture to 
your project? Hair? Fur? Fringe? Texture will help your project take on a new dimen-
sion. How dimensional do you want your project to be? Does it need an added dimen-
sion? Remember color can help texture add dimension. 
By the way—only 8 months (230 days, etc.) until we will share our projects. Deci-
sions, decisions—there will be even more choices coming up with the wonderful 
weather to come so make the most of these last few cool, rainy days and QUILT. We 
all have memories—to share and to make.  See you ‘round!—Wilfrid Gordon  

(Joyce Noell, 2008 Challenge Chair) 

Photo from Lake Quilters’ Guild website 
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Programs and Workshops (Continued from Page 1) 
 
July 22nd (1:00 pm) Program and Workshop (9:00 am to Noon) 
Linda Fiedler who was originally scheduled to be with us in March has rescheduled her 
workshop and program for July 22. Linda is a prize-winning quilt maker, teacher (local, 
regional and national), author and judge whose quilts have won awards at many of the 
large national and international shows. She is among the prestigious perennial winners 
at the Mid-Atlantic Quilt Festival. Through the years Linda has become less traditional, 
but still creates designs based on traditional patterns. Inspired by colors from the natural 
world, she loves studying the never-ending interactions of different color combinations 
that quilting provides.  Linda will teach her “Crazy Log Cabin” technique during her morning workshop 
(9am-Noon). Please remember to register if you would like your name added to the waiting list. 
 
Linda will also present our afternoon program (1:00 pm). She will share information about her trip to Swit-
zerland. Her factory tours included Bernina and Mettler. She also experienced a virtual tour of a needle fac-
tory. This will be a great opportunity to hear a quilter's perspective. 
 

August 26th (1:00 pm) Program and Workshop (9:00 am to Noon) 
Gayle P. Ropp will be here in August. Gayle’s work has appeared in many books and 
magazines. She has been a staff member of the Jinny Beyer Hilton Head Seminar since 
1990. (Check www.tjsquickquilter.com for more information about Gayle.) She will 
provide a 3 hour workshop, “Final Touches” (9 am-Noon). The quilt is quilted! Let the 
binding begin! Join Gayle to learn more about different types of binding, miters, curves, 
and prairie points. Sleeves for hanging and labels will also be covered. This class is for 
all levels.  Registration will begin in April. Registration is limited so please remember 
to register ($20 for members) and pick up your materials list. 

(© 2003 T.J.'s Quick Quilter™) 
Gayle’s special area of expertise is the quilting stitch and quilting design.   She will present a trunk show of 
her work for our August program with an emphasis on quilting design. 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Sixty-nine members entered 181 quilts and 22 wearable items in the Show. These numbers do 
not include the many items displayed on the Bee tables. The Bee exhibits were just packed with 
many marvelous items. There were 492 paying viewers who came to our show. We expanded the 
Viewer’s Choice award categories this year. Thus 36 winners instead of three will be announced 
at our meeting on Tuesday, April 22nd. Prizes will also be awarded at that time. We had a tremen-
dous turn out of volunteers that helped in some capacity during the planning or on Thursday, Fri-
day, and Saturday. We will have drawings for prizes for those helpful folks on Tuesday also. The 
final report on the quilt show will be in the Quilt Show Notebook, in the library. It will include a fi-
nancial statement and a list of all the viewer’s choice winners, among other things. In addition, we 
have made some suggestions for the 2010 show.  Many thanks to all of you for your support and 
help. See you on Tuesday!      Joyce Moorman and Joyce Noell 

The Art of Quilting  
QUILT SHOW  
April 4-5, 2008 
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NOTICES   
♦ Please take the newsletter to a 

friend or neighbor who is absent 
today 

♦  Trinity Ecumenical Parish re-
quests No Smoking in its build-
ing or on the grounds 

♦  Guild pins for sale through 
Marie Schoepke, Treasurer 

♦ Submit newsletter articles by 
10th of month to:  

gwenb1@b2xonline.com 

 

2008 Officers 
President 

Cindy Stachelski (721-2588) 
 cmsquilter@gmail.com  

 
VPs Programs  

Linda Quinn (576-5071) 
smlquinn@gmail.com 

 
Kinza Pickelsimer (297-4824) 

twopickels@aol.com 
 

VP Membership 
Janie Lawless (721-4748) 
janielawless@gmail.com 

 
Secretary 

Eloise Vass (721-4007) 
LVassSr@aol.com 

 
Treasurer 

Marie Schoepke (721-7414) 
 atflicka@jetbroadband.com 

Balance (2/29/08) $9928.33 

Income:  

     Dues 540.00 

     Pins 23.00 

     Guests 4.00 

     Badges 4.76 

TOTAL INCOME $568.76 

Expenses:  

     Newsletter 65.65 

     Rent 250.00 

     Programs 250.00 

     Quilt Show 98.54 

     Charity 158.70 

     Sunshine 10.47 

     Door Prizes 110.20 

     Membership 179.59 

TOTAL EXPENSES $1123.15 

Balance (3/31/08) $9373.94 

  

Treasurer’s Report 
By 

 Marie Schoepke 

CHARITY BEE NEWS 
 
It was really great to see so many finished projects come in at our last meeting. In March, we 
collected 30 toiletry bags, 50 wheelchair bags, 33 Christmas stockings, 8 bears (in addition to 
the 120-plus we finished in February), 30 pillow pals, and 28 lap quilts.  
 
On Wednesday, April 9th, Marsha Wright and Katherine Lewis traveled to Bedford to distribute 
charity items. They were well received by everyone, and distributed the following: 

Bedford Hospice, 10 wheelchair bags, 6 quilts 
Bedford Domestic Violence Center, 35 toiletry bags, 12 bears, 6 pillow pals, 4 quilts 
Bedford County Nursing Home, 20 wheelchair bags 
Bedford Social Services, 20 bears, 6 pillow pals, 4 quilts 
 

The same day, Sandy Kelso and Sandra Ferguson met Irene Capps and Teena Livesay in 
Rocky  Mount and they distributed the following: 

Franklin County Sheriff's department, 14 bears, 7 pillow pals 
Franklin County Hospice, 4 quilts 
Franklin County Social Services, 13 bears, 4 quilts, 5 sweaters, 12 pillow pals 
Franklin County Healthcare, 2 quilts, 10 wheelchair bags 
Franklin County (Carilion) Hospital emergency room, 13 bears, 5 pillow pals, (30  
 bears were delivered after the February meeting) 
STEP (Head Start) 17 bears 
CASA, 14 bears 
Family Resource Center (Battered Women's Shelter) 20 bears 
Rocky Mount Police, 12 bears 
Trinity Mission Health and Rehab Center, 2 quilts, 10 wheelchair bags 
 

The response to the pillow pals has been wonderful. Some of you have complained that they 
are hard to sew together. Probably that is because you have stuffed the arms and legs too full. 
Make them soft, and just in the ends. Be sure to stitch them in place on the front before trying 
to sew the whole thing together. Also, make sure you clip the loops of yarn that make the hair. 
Safety issue. 
 
Please keep on finishing projects. There are still a lot of kits out there. Some people picked up 
new kits at the last meeting. Sandy Kelso is keeping track of who has what, and will be bug-
ging you if you don't get your finished projects in. We can always use new lap quilts. Remem-
ber, charity projects are the responsibility of every member, since we all are members of the 
charity bee. Thanks for all you do, and remember when you bring something in finished, you 
can put your name in the special charity drawing for a prize. 
 
Thanks for all you have done. We still have 20 bears and a few mittens and caps that we're 
saving until fall. Most places have enough to last a few months now.  Next time we have a 
delivery day, think about going along. It's a very rewarding experience, and really doesn't take 
a lot of time. The Rocky Mount group only took 1 1/2 hours to deliver all that stuff, and the 
Bedford gals went out to lunch and shopped for a while as well. What fun! And what a great 
service to the community. 

 

 

 

 

The Retreat is all set for November 7,8,9, 2008 at the Howard Johnson Motel in Lexington, 
VA. “Stitchin’” will commence about 3:00 p.m. on Friday, Nov. 7, and will end about Noon 
on Sunday, Nov. 9. Cost will be $125 for the entire weekend again this year.  Meals will be 
on your own; continental breakfast will be available at the motel.  
 

I will be at the April 22 meeting with sign-up forms. (In addition, forms are being emailed 
with your newsletter.) A deposit of $35 will be required with the sign-up. Balance of $90 will 
be due by September 23 (Sept. Quilt Guild Meeting). We are limited to 30 people so plan on 
having your deposit and getting signed up right away. If you have a preference for roommate, 
please be sure to discuss it with her and put it on your sign-up form.  

Sandee Burt 

LQG Annual Quilt Retreat 
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NOTICES and CLASSIFIEDS 

Copyright laws and the Quilter 
 

There is often a lot of confusion over copyright laws as they 
apply to quilting and crafting. Here we hope to explain some 
of the “cans” and “cannots” that you need to bear in mind 
while working with commercial patterns and products. We’ll 
begin this month with some of the “cans.” 
 

When you can copy: 
• Making a copy is part of the “intended use”:  you buy a 

quilt pattern which consists of a typed booklet and tem-
plates. It is expected that you will trace the templates and 
reproduce the quilt design in fabric. 

• To quote a new book in a review you write for your 
guild newsletter: you can quote parts of a book or pattern 
(including pictures) that are only a small section of the 
whole, for purposes of a review, research article, news 
story, etc. 

• When you want to have a copy to take to class while the 
good one stays home: you can copy the relevant pages 
from your quilting book to take to class so you don't loose 
the book you purchased. 

• Replacing lost or damaged items:  your cat gets into the 
sewing room while you're at work and shreds the tissue for 
the paper piecing blocks you're working on. It's okay to 
copy the missing portions of the pattern from the copy your 
friend has. 

• When the author includes permission: you have my per-
mission to copy this article for your guild newsletters or 
class handouts. You must always include the author's name 
and copyright notice along with anything you reprint. 

(used with permission © 1996 Dawn Duperault) 

THE SEWING STUDIO, INC. 
1310 Memorial Blvd S, Martinsville, VA 24112 

(276) 632-5700 
bfeeny@embarqmail.com 

Hours M-F 8:30 am to 5 pm; Sat 10-2 
  

Come and visit us in our roomy, well-lit store. We 
have 3000+ bolts of fabric; books, notions, patterns, 

and supplies for quilters. 
1st Tuesday of each month is our $5.00 Sampler 

 
Authorized Babylock Dealer 

 

Fabric, Fabric, Fabric! 
Spring is here!  New fabric shipments daily. 

Batiks, florals, blenders, 110" backing and more. 
 

Stop by for new quilt class schedule and sign 
up to have some fun and to make some 

beautiful quilts!  
 

   The General Store  
 213 Scruggs Road 
Moneta, VA  24121 

540-721-3009 

Cathy Fandel 
1164 Dry Hill Road 
Ferrum, VA 24088 
(540) 365-7430 

cathy@blueridgequilting.com 

For Sale: Elna 904 four-thread serger. Purchased Jan 
1997 at Alpine Sewing Center. Comes with instruction 
manual, video, and multi colors of serger thread. Used 
very little. Asking $350. For information, contact Sharon 
Pafford, by email, s_pafford@jetbroadband.com or 
phone, (540) 721-2830. 

OOPS! We goofed! for those of you who picked up your 
2008 Directories at last month’s Guild meeting, please 
change the name of the Bee Keeper on the front cover 
to Alma Carter. Alma works very hard and does an ex-
ceptional job as Bee Keeper. We sincerely apologize for 
the error. 
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LQG MISSION STATEMENT 
Dedicated to the art and joy of quilting, exchange of ideas, 
making items for charity and appreciating each other’s work. 
Monthly newsletter, workshops, demonstrations, and guest 
speakers enhance our craftsmanship and knowledge.  

COUNTDOWN to MOUNTAIN COMFORTS  
from Lucy Ricardo 

 
So many, many scrumptious quilts at our Show!!! Please 
don' t forget where you are storing yours -- or if the quilts 
are a gift, please ask if you can borrow it back. I am hop-
ing and crossing my fingers that your quilts will make an 
encore appearance at Mountain Comforts this fall! 
 
Now that our guild show is over, I hope "QUILT SHOW" 
has become a very special happening in your life --- and 
a happening with which you will continue being involved. 
If so, Mountain Comforts can use your help. I am retiring 
after 2008. I will do what is needed to make a transi-
tion. With a team to run the show, it would not be over-
whelming -- so would you like to be part of a team? Do 
you have suggestions on how better to divide the work?  
  
Later this summer there is a bulk mailing to prepare. We 
share a joint mailing list with the Blue Ridge Quilt Festi-
val and the Old Church Gallery Quilters Guild Show 
(Floyd).  There will be slightly more than 2,000 enve-
lopes to stuff with the Mountain Comforts and the Floyd 
Guild entry forms. Each envelope needs to have post-
age stamps, address labels, and return address la-
bels. And last -- the envelopes need to be sealed. Hope-
fully Floyd guild members will work with us. 
 
Mary Ann Spangler and the Bag Ladies will be working 
on the Young Quilters’ totes this summer. I have heard 
that Edythe O'Connell is organizing a new Bee and 
would like to be involved with the totes. Then there is a 
need for bag stuffers, and others to package the fat 
quarters and cut squares.  Liaison persons to contact 
the regional quilt guilds and the quilt shop sponsors 
would be great.  Most critical—someone or two some-
ones to serve as the overall coordinator(s)l   
 
May I hear from You?  540 483-1039 or 540-482-7591.  
E-mail VAKwilter@aol.com 

HOSPITALITY NEWS 
 
Thank you to all of you who offered to set-up before and 
clean-up after the Guild meetings. If you are unable to 
be there, please find a Guild member who is willing to 
substitute for you. You should plan to arrive at the meet-
ing site by 11:30 in order to finish setting up in time to 
attend the Quilt in a Year session at noon. Clean-up im-
mediately follows the Guild meeting and does not take 
much time. 
 

As a reminder, I am listing the people who signed up for 
April and May: 
 

April:  Margaret Harman, Susan Dittler, Donna Kittle-
son, Linda Cronise 
 

May:  Gayla Heath, Mary Johnson, Joyce Moorman, 
Jean Hensley 
 

Sandy Kelso & Terry McNichol, Hospitality 

BOONES COUNTRY STORE 
2699 Jubal Early Hwy., Burnt Chimney, VA  24065 

  (3 miles from Burnt Chimney on Rt. 116)  
(540) 721-2478   FAX:  (540) 721-4831 

Tues-Sat, 9:30-5:30  Friday until 7:00 PM 
 

* Do you like to quilt but don’t like to piece—let us 
piece your quilt tops for you!  

 

* We have Big Eye Quilting Needles made in England 
 

* Come and check out our selection of  
Olivia™ fabrics 

 

* New Item—Binding Buddy—makes binding a breeze! 
 

* We have a large selection of  
Quilt Blocks to embroider. 

FOR MEMBERS you know who need a bit 
of cheer, please contact our Sunshine 
Chair, Madeline Demchak at 334-3854 
(madal687@yahoo.com). 
 

 Sympathy cards for the month of March were sent to 
Marcia Wright, Teena Livsey, Jean Hensley, Melisa Hizy, Velma 
Meador. Get Well cards were sent to Geri Grindle.  Also sent Geri a 
get well quilt.  
Raffle Winners: Geri Grindle, Sandra Ferguson, and Ginny Watson. 
Charity Raffle Winners: Paula Couch. 

Rose-Marie’s Sewing Studio 
(540) 297-1329 

 
Rose-Marie's Sewing Studio will be teaching a "Quilt as You 
Go” class, May 13,20,& 27th at the General Store. This class 
will include instruction on quilting and binding completely by 
machine. Please call the General Store at 540-721-3009 to 
register. 
 
Turn your wonderful tops into usable quilts. I do custom as well 
as over all designs with my hand-guided long arm Gam-
mill. Please call for an appointment at 540-297-1328. Quilts 
can also be dropped at the General Store and I will call you to 
discuss the quilting design. I have many quilts for sale starting 
at $25 for baby quilts on up to $750 for a white on 
white. Custom quilts made to order also. 
 

Several guild members requested a class on my white and 
blue "Bears need homes too" quilt. This design can be made 
as a table runner, wall hanging or a full size quilt.  Please call 
and let me know if you are interested. 

mailto:VAKwilter@aol.com�
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E-mail Issue of Lake Quilters’ Tidings Available 
If you would like to receive your newsletter by e-mail, 
please send an e-mail to: gwenb1@b2xonline.com 
Please put LQG in the subject line.  Once I receive your 
request, you will  immediately be put on the list for e-mail.   
Directions for downloading the newsletter by email: 

1. Be sure Acrobat Adobe is loaded on your computer. 
If it is not, go to www.adobe.com and download the 
FREE version.  

2. When you receive your email, double click on the 
attachment (the .pdf file attached to the email) and it 
will download and open. 

3. Once the document has finished downloading, hit the 
print button and you will have your newsletter. 

 
If you have any questions or problems with the 
download ,  p lease  e i ther  emai l  me  a t 
gwenb1@b2xonline.com or call me at 483-4461.  I will 
be happy to assist you. 

QUILTING ESSENTIALS 
405 Apperson Dr., Salem, VA 24153 

540-389-3650 
 

2000+ bolts of 100% Cotton Fabrics including a great selec-
tion of Flannels and 104” to 108” Quilt Backing Fabrics. 

Books, Patterns, Notions, Quilting Supplies, Kits and Classes. 
Also Anchor Floss and Aurifil Thread. 

We carry the Alto’s 2 Fabric Cutting System, the Alto Pro and 
most all other Alto supplies. 

We also carry Locker Hooking supplies and provide classes. 

QUILT in a YEAR 2008 
We should have the Jan, Feb and March blocks up on 
the web site by now, and if not, they will be. 
 

I used the "Cindy Clark" method of doing the blossoms 
for the March mountain laurel, and not having any fancy 
material, used a well worn handkerchief from my hus-
band's stash...loved the look, so realistic (made yoyos 
but did not turn the ends in, left them "fluffy", made 4 
spaced stitches around the circle to give it a five petal 
look, added a few gold French knots, and finally a few 
dots with a rusty colored permanent 
marker...lovely. I did the rest of the 
block with Sandra's technique, easy 
way to get the curved twig look. So 
far, these blocks are taking between 
2 and 4 hours to complete… 

Susan Palmer 

April 2008 Featured Bee  
by Alma Carter  

 
Many years ago, the SOUTHSIDE BEE was organized 
by Edythe O'Connell. The Bee's main focus has been 
charity projects, and their quilts can be seen in and 
around our community. Their Underground Railroad 
Quilt hangs in the Booker T. Washington Museum in 
Moneta. The Rocky Mount Franklin County Library in 
the children's section features their Animal Quilt, and 
their Sunny Lanes quilt was donated to Glade Hill 
Rescue Squad as a fund raising raffle quilt. Another 
quilt was made by Betty Hatfield and donated 
to Hospice. Currently they have a charity quilt in 
progress, but the lucky charity has not yet been 
chosen. They also make bears, pillow pals, wheelchair 
bags and baby quilts. 

Southside Bee is a very enthusiastic group of quilters 
who are currently participating in a "Round Robin" block 
exchange project.  Members of this Bee are Barbara 
Dill, Betty Hatfield, Edythe O'Connell, Linda Quinn, 
Melissa Hizy, Sandy Randall, Sharon Reilly, Irene 
Capps, Teena Livsey, Rose Ann Smith, Adele 
Schaefer, and Barbara Armstrong. 

Since Southside Bee is full and can no longer accept 
new members, Edythe O'Connell has again come to our 
rescue and is now hosting Lake Park Bee, thus giving 
Lake Quilters two bees on the southside of the 
lake. Three cheers for Edythe!!! 

Be sure to stop by the featured bee table and admire 
Southside Bee's beautiful works of art, and thank them 
for displaying this month.  

Irene Capps, Sharon Reilly and Melissa Hizy recently 
did a TV promotion for our Quilt Show. It aired on Cable 
Net Channel 12, “Rise & Shine Back Porch” segment. If 
you missed this program, Irene made a tape and will be 
happy to share it with guild members. 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * 
More Bee Buzzings:  Within the next few weeks an 
evening bee will be organized. Get your name on the list 
ASAP...spaces are filling up. Call Alma Carter, 721-5671.  

 

       FABRICS, BOOKS,  PATTERNS, NOTIONS  
 GIFTS & CLASSES 

 

     Come Join Us For Our 1st Anniversary Sale!! 
May 12-17, 2008 

$1.00 off each yard of Designer Fabric!!  
(Limit 5 yards per customer.) 

SALE on  Selected fabrics-$6.50/yard!! 
Sign up for a chance to win a  

Summer Tote Bag Kit!! 
 

SMITH MOUNTAIN LAKE QUILTING 
13O SCRUGGS RD.-#214 

MONETA, VA. 24121 
540-719-7845 

www.smithmountainlakequilting.com 



 

 
 
  
 

Lake Quilters’ Tidings 
Editor, Gwen Bruington 
1465 Jamestown Road 
Rocky Mount, VA 24151 

 

       Buzzings from the Bees by Alma Carter  

• Bag Ladies Bee (Bedford)—meets the 1st and 3rd Tuesday, 10:00 am to ???? at Mary Ann Spangler’s. 
  Bring lunch. Will display in June.          New members welcome.  
• Bluewater Bee (Moneta)—meets 1st Tuesday, l0:00 am to 1:00 pm, at Smith Mountain Lake Quilting Shop; 
Contact Marnie Brush (719-7845). Will display in July. New members welcome. 

• Buzzin' Bees (Boones Mill)—meets 1st Thursday 9:00 am to ???  at Velma Meador's home. Bring lunch and get 
  help with hand quilting.  
• Hardy Bee (Moneta)—meets  3rd Tuesday, 9:00 am to noon, at Dot Jackson's home. Will display in August. Vari-
  ous charity projects.   
• Kept in Stitches Bee (Hillcrest Heights)—meets 1st and 3rd Thursday, 10:00 am to 3:00 pm, at Alma Carter's home.   
  Bring lunch. Velma Meador will teach SPLIT NINE PATCH BLOCK this month . 
• Lake Park Bee (Penhook-Union Hall) meets first and third Tuesdays, 11:00 AM to 3:00 PM, at Edythe O'Connell home. Con-
tact Edythe or Susan McLaughlin.                                          xperienced quilters and              New Members welcome.  
• Material Girls Bee  (Walnut Run)—meets 1st and 3rd Tuesday, 9:30 am to 2:30 pm. Call Marcia Wright (427-9312) or Kate 
 Holdgreve. Bring lunch. Display in November. 
• River Queen Bee (Goodview)—meets 3rd Tuesday, 12:30 pm at Jeanie Ireland's home. Making WATER COLOR 
 HEARTS in April and May. 
• Sassy Stitchers Bee (Roanoke)—meets 2nd Thursday, 10:00 am to 3 pm at St. John Lutheran Church. Contact Joyce Noell 
  for information. Will  display in September. 
• Shady Ladies Bee (Moneta)—meets 1st Monday, 9:30 to 11:30 am at Margaret Harmon's home. Beginning quilt-
  ing is their focus. Will display in May.  
• Southside Bee (Union Hall)—meets 2nd Thursday, 10:00 am to 2:00 pm. Bring lunch. Call daytime hours only Sandy Randall.
  Featured Bee this month. 
• Stitches In Time (Goodview)—Appliqué Bee meets 2nd Tuesday, 10:00 am. Bring lunch. Call Kinza Pickelsimer .  
 Project: Kansas Album Quilt. Display in October. New members welcome. 
• Sunshine Bee (White House Corner/Huddleston)—meets 1st Thursday, 10:00 am to 2:00 pm, at Cindy Clark's home.
  Bring lunch.           New members welcome. 

THREE CHEERS FOR OUR BEES  who participated in the Quilt Show! Your displays and demos were  
OUTSTANDING and the workings of the Bees added an extra special spice to our show. Call Bee Keeper,  

Alma Carter 721-5671 if you wish to be in a Bee.  
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	President, Cindy Stachelski

	Lake Quilters’ Tidings                       Page #                                    April 2008                                          

	BOONES COUNTRY STORE

	2699 Jubal Early Hwy., Burnt Chimney, VA  24065



<<

  /ASCII85EncodePages false

  /AllowTransparency false

  /AutoPositionEPSFiles true

  /AutoRotatePages /None

  /Binding /Left

  /CalGrayProfile (Dot Gain 20%)

  /CalRGBProfile (sRGB IEC61966-2.1)

  /CalCMYKProfile (U.S. Web Coated \050SWOP\051 v2)

  /sRGBProfile (sRGB IEC61966-2.1)

  /CannotEmbedFontPolicy /Error

  /CompatibilityLevel 1.4

  /CompressObjects /Tags

  /CompressPages true

  /ConvertImagesToIndexed true

  /PassThroughJPEGImages true

  /CreateJobTicket false

  /DefaultRenderingIntent /Default

  /DetectBlends true

  /DetectCurves 0.0000

  /ColorConversionStrategy /CMYK

  /DoThumbnails false

  /EmbedAllFonts true

  /EmbedOpenType false

  /ParseICCProfilesInComments true

  /EmbedJobOptions true

  /DSCReportingLevel 0

  /EmitDSCWarnings false

  /EndPage -1

  /ImageMemory 1048576

  /LockDistillerParams false

  /MaxSubsetPct 100

  /Optimize true

  /OPM 1

  /ParseDSCComments true

  /ParseDSCCommentsForDocInfo true

  /PreserveCopyPage true

  /PreserveDICMYKValues true

  /PreserveEPSInfo true

  /PreserveFlatness true

  /PreserveHalftoneInfo false

  /PreserveOPIComments true

  /PreserveOverprintSettings true

  /StartPage 1

  /SubsetFonts true

  /TransferFunctionInfo /Apply

  /UCRandBGInfo /Preserve

  /UsePrologue false

  /ColorSettingsFile ()

  /AlwaysEmbed [ true

  ]

  /NeverEmbed [ true

  ]

  /AntiAliasColorImages false

  /CropColorImages true

  /ColorImageMinResolution 300

  /ColorImageMinResolutionPolicy /OK

  /DownsampleColorImages true

  /ColorImageDownsampleType /Bicubic

  /ColorImageResolution 300

  /ColorImageDepth -1

  /ColorImageMinDownsampleDepth 1

  /ColorImageDownsampleThreshold 1.50000

  /EncodeColorImages true

  /ColorImageFilter /DCTEncode

  /AutoFilterColorImages true

  /ColorImageAutoFilterStrategy /JPEG

  /ColorACSImageDict <<

    /QFactor 0.15

    /HSamples [1 1 1 1] /VSamples [1 1 1 1]

  >>

  /ColorImageDict <<

    /QFactor 0.15

    /HSamples [1 1 1 1] /VSamples [1 1 1 1]

  >>

  /JPEG2000ColorACSImageDict <<

    /TileWidth 256

    /TileHeight 256

    /Quality 30

  >>

  /JPEG2000ColorImageDict <<

    /TileWidth 256

    /TileHeight 256

    /Quality 30

  >>

  /AntiAliasGrayImages false

  /CropGrayImages true

  /GrayImageMinResolution 300

  /GrayImageMinResolutionPolicy /OK

  /DownsampleGrayImages true

  /GrayImageDownsampleType /Bicubic

  /GrayImageResolution 300

  /GrayImageDepth -1

  /GrayImageMinDownsampleDepth 2

  /GrayImageDownsampleThreshold 1.50000

  /EncodeGrayImages true

  /GrayImageFilter /DCTEncode

  /AutoFilterGrayImages true

  /GrayImageAutoFilterStrategy /JPEG

  /GrayACSImageDict <<

    /QFactor 0.15

    /HSamples [1 1 1 1] /VSamples [1 1 1 1]

  >>

  /GrayImageDict <<

    /QFactor 0.15

    /HSamples [1 1 1 1] /VSamples [1 1 1 1]

  >>

  /JPEG2000GrayACSImageDict <<

    /TileWidth 256

    /TileHeight 256

    /Quality 30

  >>

  /JPEG2000GrayImageDict <<

    /TileWidth 256

    /TileHeight 256

    /Quality 30

  >>

  /AntiAliasMonoImages false

  /CropMonoImages true

  /MonoImageMinResolution 1200

  /MonoImageMinResolutionPolicy /OK

  /DownsampleMonoImages true

  /MonoImageDownsampleType /Bicubic

  /MonoImageResolution 1200

  /MonoImageDepth -1

  /MonoImageDownsampleThreshold 1.50000

  /EncodeMonoImages true

  /MonoImageFilter /CCITTFaxEncode

  /MonoImageDict <<

    /K -1

  >>

  /AllowPSXObjects false

  /CheckCompliance [

    /None

  ]

  /PDFX1aCheck false

  /PDFX3Check false

  /PDFXCompliantPDFOnly false

  /PDFXNoTrimBoxError true

  /PDFXTrimBoxToMediaBoxOffset [

    0.00000

    0.00000

    0.00000

    0.00000

  ]

  /PDFXSetBleedBoxToMediaBox true

  /PDFXBleedBoxToTrimBoxOffset [

    0.00000

    0.00000

    0.00000

    0.00000

  ]

  /PDFXOutputIntentProfile ()

  /PDFXOutputConditionIdentifier ()

  /PDFXOutputCondition ()

  /PDFXRegistryName ()

  /PDFXTrapped /False



  /CreateJDFFile false

  /Description <<



    /BGR <>

    /CHS <FEFF4f7f75288fd94e9b8bbe5b9a521b5efa7684002000410064006f006200650020005000440046002065876863900275284e8e9ad88d2891cf76845370524d53705237300260a853ef4ee54f7f75280020004100630072006f0062006100740020548c002000410064006f00620065002000520065006100640065007200200035002e003000204ee553ca66f49ad87248672c676562535f00521b5efa768400200050004400460020658768633002>

    /CHT <FEFF4f7f752890194e9b8a2d7f6e5efa7acb7684002000410064006f006200650020005000440046002065874ef69069752865bc9ad854c18cea76845370524d5370523786557406300260a853ef4ee54f7f75280020004100630072006f0062006100740020548c002000410064006f00620065002000520065006100640065007200200035002e003000204ee553ca66f49ad87248672c4f86958b555f5df25efa7acb76840020005000440046002065874ef63002>

    /CZE <>

    /DAN <>

    /DEU <>

    /ESP <>

    /ETI <>

    /FRA <>

    /GRE <>



    /HRV (Za stvaranje Adobe PDF dokumenata najpogodnijih za visokokvalitetni ispis prije tiskanja koristite ove postavke.  Stvoreni PDF dokumenti mogu se otvoriti Acrobat i Adobe Reader 5.0 i kasnijim verzijama.)

    /HUN <>

    /ITA <>

    /JPN <FEFF9ad854c18cea306a30d730ea30d730ec30b951fa529b7528002000410064006f0062006500200050004400460020658766f8306e4f5c6210306b4f7f75283057307e305930023053306e8a2d5b9a30674f5c62103055308c305f0020005000440046002030d530a130a430eb306f3001004100630072006f0062006100740020304a30883073002000410064006f00620065002000520065006100640065007200200035002e003000204ee5964d3067958b304f30533068304c3067304d307e305930023053306e8a2d5b9a306b306f30d530a930f330c8306e57cb30818fbc307f304c5fc59808306730593002>

    /KOR <FEFFc7740020c124c815c7440020c0acc6a9d558c5ec0020ace0d488c9c80020c2dcd5d80020c778c1c4c5d00020ac00c7a50020c801d569d55c002000410064006f0062006500200050004400460020bb38c11cb97c0020c791c131d569b2c8b2e4002e0020c774b807ac8c0020c791c131b41c00200050004400460020bb38c11cb2940020004100630072006f0062006100740020bc0f002000410064006f00620065002000520065006100640065007200200035002e00300020c774c0c1c5d0c11c0020c5f40020c2180020c788c2b5b2c8b2e4002e>

    /LTH <>

    /LVI <>

    /NLD (Gebruik deze instellingen om Adobe PDF-documenten te maken die zijn geoptimaliseerd voor prepress-afdrukken van hoge kwaliteit. De gemaakte PDF-documenten kunnen worden geopend met Acrobat en Adobe Reader 5.0 en hoger.)

    /NOR <>

    /POL <>

    /PTB <>

    /RUM <>

    /RUS <>

    /SKY <>

    /SLV <>

    /SUO <>

    /SVE <>

    /TUR <>

    /UKR <>

    /ENU (Use these settings to create Adobe PDF documents best suited for high-quality prepress printing.  Created PDF documents can be opened with Acrobat and Adobe Reader 5.0 and later.)

  >>

  /Namespace [

    (Adobe)

    (Common)

    (1.0)

  ]

  /OtherNamespaces [

    <<

      /AsReaderSpreads false

      /CropImagesToFrames true

      /ErrorControl /WarnAndContinue

      /FlattenerIgnoreSpreadOverrides false

      /IncludeGuidesGrids false

      /IncludeNonPrinting false

      /IncludeSlug false

      /Namespace [

        (Adobe)

        (InDesign)

        (4.0)

      ]

      /OmitPlacedBitmaps false

      /OmitPlacedEPS false

      /OmitPlacedPDF false

      /SimulateOverprint /Legacy

    >>

    <<

      /AddBleedMarks false

      /AddColorBars false

      /AddCropMarks false

      /AddPageInfo false

      /AddRegMarks false

      /ConvertColors /ConvertToCMYK

      /DestinationProfileName ()

      /DestinationProfileSelector /DocumentCMYK

      /Downsample16BitImages true

      /FlattenerPreset <<

        /PresetSelector /MediumResolution

      >>

      /FormElements false

      /GenerateStructure false

      /IncludeBookmarks false

      /IncludeHyperlinks false

      /IncludeInteractive false

      /IncludeLayers false

      /IncludeProfiles false

      /MultimediaHandling /UseObjectSettings

      /Namespace [

        (Adobe)

        (CreativeSuite)

        (2.0)

      ]

      /PDFXOutputIntentProfileSelector /DocumentCMYK

      /PreserveEditing true

      /UntaggedCMYKHandling /LeaveUntagged

      /UntaggedRGBHandling /UseDocumentProfile

      /UseDocumentBleed false

    >>

  ]

>> setdistillerparams

<<

  /HWResolution [2400 2400]

  /PageSize [612.000 792.000]

>> setpagedevice



